
ASUO Judges Declare Class Cards Legal 
Installation of Officers 
To Follow Class Election 

By PHIL HUNT 
Freshmen must have class cards to vote in today’s election 

according to a decision rendered by the ASUO judiciary com- 

mittee yesterday. The decision was made on a petition sub- 
mitted by Win Kelker, candidate for vice-president, asking 
for clarification of Article IV, section 1 of the freshman class 
constitution. 

Class officers will be installed 

following elctions according to a 

second decision, notwithstanding 
Article III, Section 2 which read* 
“Officers of the class of 1945 of 
the University of Oregon shall 
assume their duties at the begin- 
ning of the school year follow- 

ing elections.” 

Made Monday 
Orlando J. Hollis, chairman of 

the judiciary committe in the ab- 
sence of Dean Wayne L. Morse, 
announced these decisions fol- 

lowing the committee meeting 
Monday afternoon. 

The Kelker petition contended 
that “under Article IV, Section 
1 of this constitution member- 

ship in the class of 1945 as pro- 
vided in Article II, is not a pre- 
requisite to voting and other 

privileges of the class except of- 

fice-holding which is dealt with 
in Article IV, Section 2.” 

Requirements 
Article IV„ Section £ reads, “All 

regularly enrolled students in the 
Class of 1945 of the University 
of Oregon shall be entitled to any 
and all privileges of the class, 
providing they meet the require- 
ments of the University.” 

While there was a certain in- 

consistency in the constitution 
under this artisle, it was evident 
that membership and. voting 
were restricted to t^qse holding 
class cards, which was dealt with 
in two other sections of the con- 

stitution, the committee ruled. 

Installation 

Concerning the installation of 

officers, Mr. Hollis announced 
that it was the decision of the 
committee to construe Article 

III, section 2 (quoted above) to 
mean that officers should assume 

their duties following election. 
The misunderstanding was 

probably due to the fact that this 
article was copied from other 
class constitutions and allow- 
ances were not made for the fact 
that freshman officers are not 
elected spring term as is the case 

with other classes. 

Art Club Meets 
New officers will be elected by 

the Drafting Room club at their 

meeting this afternoon at 2 

o’clock in the exhibition room of 
the art building. All architectural 

design, landscape architecture, 
and interior design majors are 

automatically members of the 
club and are invited to attend 
the meeting. 

A safety conference for farm- 

ers was recently conducted at the 

University of Minnesota. 

Still Missing— 
‘‘Principles of Accounting” 
by Finney, Vol. I, red book 

with name Dick Johnson- 

KS inside flap. 
Also green “Spanish Re- 

view Grammar” and “Popu- 
lar Spanish Readings" with 
same name. 

These books have been re- 

ported at Lost and Found, 
in all bookstores, and with 
the instructors. They are 

needed badly by the owner; 

and, if located, phone 2S20. 

Players Air 
Two Dramas 
Two plays, “Imprimus” and 

“Alkahest” will be presented on 

the radio workshop hours Thurs- 

day evening, October 30, from 
7:30 to 8:30 over KORE. 

The first play, “Imprimus,” 
was written by Mary Staton 
Krenk, and adapted for radio by 
Ted Harmon. It is a surrealistic 
drama, dealing with the conflict 
of reason and emotion in a wo- 

man’s mind. 

In Verse Form 
Mrs. Krenk will play Emoto, 

the leading character in the play. 
She has played in several Univer- 
sity theater productions. 

The play is in verse form, and 
is being presented over the air 
for the first time. 

"Alkahest,” written by Marvin 
Krenk, instructor in speech, is an 

imaginative drama, based on cer- 

tain historical facts, dealing with 
the end of the world. 

Lakefish 
Jerry Lakefish of the Univer- 

sity theater will play the lead, a 

German doctor, Dr. Hohenheim. 
Lakefish has played in “Idiot’s 
Delight,” “Tovarich,” and “Berke- 
ley Square.” 

Sigelius’ Fourth Symphony will 
be used as background music for 
“Imprimus.” 

Honolulu Alumni 
Returns for Visit 

Sanford Platt, president of 
Oregon alumni in Honolulu until 
a year ago, visited the alumni of- 
fice recently. A member of the 
class of ’33, Mr. Platt has been 
active in organizing football trips 
to Honolulu, and his tentative 
plans include the possibility of 

getting a baseball group to go 
over next summer. 

Platt is personal director of all 
federal agencies for the territory 
and head of a territory employ- 
ment office affiliated with the 
Unu \ States employment ser- 

vice. 
He reports that there are many 

enthusiastic Oregon alums in 

Honolulu including those in 

branches of the service. 

Marine Lieutenant 
Visits Alma Mater 

Lieutenant R. Seibers, U. S. 
marine corps, visited the ROTC 
department last week while home 
on leave from San Diego. 

Lieutenant Seibers was gradu- 
ated from Oregon in 1939 and 

attended the marine training 
school at the Philadelphia navy 
yard until 1940. He is now pre- 
paring for pilot training at Pen- 

sacola. 
While a senior at Oregon he 

was cadet colonel of the ROTC 

regiment and was commander of 
the only Oregon drill team to 

beat Oregorj State. In 1939 the 

University drill company out- 

pointed that of Oregon State. 
This annual competition has since 
been discontinued. 

National YW Secretary 
Addresses UO Group 

Eleanor French, national 
YWCA secretary, visited the 

campus bungalow Monday night 
as part of her tour over the 

United States addressing college 
groups. “Relating National 
YWCA on the Local Campus’’ 
was the theme of the talk deliv- 
ered to the girls. 

Miss French told of the nation- 
al student assembly to be held 
Christmas week at Miami univer- 

sity, Oxford, Ohio, which is at- 
tended by delegates from all over 

the country. The assembly is held 

only once in every four years and 
attracts YW leader delegates as 

one of the outstanding honors 

during a college career. The topic 
to be discussed by the students is 

“Christian Faith and Social re- 

construction.’’ 
Miss French will go on to Cali- 

fornia after the Seabeck regional 
council meeting at Rock Creek, 
Oregon. 

An open cabinet meeting fol- 
lowed by tea and cookies during a 

social period was conducted by 
Lois Nordling, president. 

Geology Club Gives 
Picture to Smith 

A large colored picture of 
Abert rim and Abert lake in Lake 

county, was presented to Dr. 
Warren D. Smith, head of the 

geography and geology depart- 
ments, at a banquet of the Lake- 
view Geology club Saturday even- 

ing. Dr. Smith was guest speaker 
for the affair. Presentation of the 
picture, which Dr. Smith will 
donate to the geology depart- 
ment, was made by Carl Fetch, 
mayor of Lakeview. 

A group of Lakeview people, 
with Dr. Smith and Carl Wil- 

liams, 1934 University graduate 
and president of the Lakeview 

Geology club, made a field trip 
Sunday to Fort Rock, southeast 
of Bend, to study its geological 
features. 

Accompany Dr. Smith on the 
field trip were Robert Stevenson, 
graduate assistant in anthropol- 
ogy, and Ronald Alpaugh, 1941 
graduate. 

Division Receives 
Distant Inquiries 

More than 250 letters inquiring 
for information on correspond- 
ence courses and other facts 
about the University have been 
received from all parts of the 
globe by the general extension 
division. Inquiries have come 

from Alaska, Canada, Panama 
Canal Zone, Manila .Hawaii, Phil- 
ippine islands, and Puerto Rico. 
Nineteen states throughout the 

country were also represented by 
letters. 

Library courses seem to be at- 
tracting a great deal of interest, 
as requests for these were re- 

ceived from Kansas, Illinois, Can- 
ada, Washington, Arkansas, and 
Iowa. 

The University offers several 
extension courses unique to this 

school that have brought in a 

number of requests. One of these 

is an extension course in meteor- 

ology. An impressive list of math- 
ematical courses and engineering 
subjects offered by extension 
have also received a great deal of 
notice. 

Dr. O. H. Pepper of the Uni- 

versity of Pennsylvania for sev- 

eral years has devoted a clinic to 

geriatrics—the specialty of the 
diseases of the aged. 

Homecoming to Follow 
National Hostess Trends 

Airplanes have hostesses, army camps have hostesses, and Ore- 

gon's annual Homecoming celebration will follow the hospitable 
trend by having a hostess, too. 

The Homecoming hostess will welcome alumni who return to 

their alma mater for their annual fete. She will be a senior woman 

chosen this week by Oregon's football team, and will cooperate witli 

Airmen to Hear 
By water Today 

Civilian pilot training classes 
will hear Lieutenant Murray A. 

Bywater, on duty as personal of- 
ficer with the traveling aviation 
cadet examining board, speak to- 

day on the air corps and its func- 
tions. Lieutenant Bywater will 

speak to the advanced class this 

morning in Deady hall and to the 

primary class this evening. 
The board is stationed in Mc- 

Arthur court today and tomor- 
row to interview young men in- 

terested in becoming air corps 
cadets—either as pilots or navi- 

gators. Lieutenant Bywater, who 

is pilot of a Boeing B-7 bomber, 
will tell CPT trainees about re- 

quirements, duties and rewards 
of life in the air corps. 

The board will be in session 
from 8:30 a.m. to 4 p.m. today 
and tomorrow. Men who will 

have at least half of the credits 

necessary for graduation by Jan 

uary, 1942, are eligible for the 
examination. 

Donut Distribution 
Starts This Week 

YWCA’s annual doughnut sale 
will take place Wednesday and 

Thursday, October 29 and 30, 
with freshman women acting as 

salesgirls, Elaine McFarlane, gen- 
eral chairman, announced yester- 
day. Most of the receipts from 
the sale will be used as expense 
money for convention delegates. 

Booths will be placed at promi- 
nent campus spots under the su- 

pervision of Mary Jane Terry, 
booth chairman. Other committee 
chairmen are Mickey Campbell, 
posters; Rylla Hattan, publicity; 
Lorraine Peterson, faculty; Mara- 
lee Marguson, house contacts; 
Frances McCarty, cider sale, and 
Peggy Kemp, treasurer. 

One boy and one girl will be 

sent to the convention, to take 
place this year in Oxford, Ohio, 
during Christmas vacation. The 

convention which occurs every 
four year, has as its theme this 
year “Faith in Social Construc- 
tion.” 
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Be 

On Time! 
Master Watch 

Repairing 

Bring your watch in to 

us for a fall overhauling. 
Our watch cleaning and 

repairing at the 'owest 

prices is absolutely guar- 
anteed. 

BRISTOW'S 
JEWELRY STORE 

620 Willamette 

the hospitality committee, neaci- 

ed by Janet Farnham, after the 
selection has been made. 

This is the first time the Home- 

coming celebration has had a 

hostess. She is the official "alum- 

ni-greeter” and “mother-and-dad- 
welcomer” and will assist in 

meeting the special trains and in 

registration of the alums in John- 
son hall. 

The “hostess of the University 
of Oregon” will act, in a larger 
capacity, as does a hostess in any 
private home—greeting and wel- 

coming guests, entertaining them, 
making them feel at home, re- 

luctantly bidding them fairweft^ 
Always gracious and poised, she 

will typify the friendly, hospita- 
ble spirit characteristic of the 

University and University stu- 
dents. 

With a cordial greeting and a 

bright smile she will make Ore- 

gon alumni feel that they have 

truly “come home again,” that 
the “sweet dream” of the “dear 
old days” are not dreams but 

reality. 
Cups are being offered to the 

men’s and women’s houses regis- 
tering the largest numbr of old 

grads, and it is essential that all 
houses urge their alumni to reg^ 
ister. 

SHORTHAND — TYPING 

Eugene 
Business College 

New Location 

364 E. Broadway 
Day or Night Classes 

Phone 666 
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Shirts Come 

Back Like 

New 

If you want to look 
smart be sure your 
clothes are clean. 
Clean clothes look 
fresher and neater. 

You'll like that fresh 
look your shirts have 
when they are re- 

turned from— 

Phone 825 

New Service 
Laundry 

839 High St. 


